
MINUTES 
NORFOLK PLAINS HISTORY COMMITTEE MEETING 

Wednesday, April 10, 2024, Library Space, Lyttleton Street, Longford 
 

Open meeting: Chair Annette Aldersea opened the meeting at 2.06pm and welcomed 
those present. 
 
Present: Annette Alderdsea (chair), Tim Flanagan, Neil Tubb, Ken Richards (National 
Trust rep’) Rob Aldersea, Paul Kenny, Alison Andrews (secretary), Dee Alty (arrived late). 
 
Apologies: Jane Hanssen 
 
Minutes: Minutes from the last meeting were received and passed as a true reflection of 
proceedings. Moved, Paul Kenny. Seconded, Neil Tubb. Carried unanimously. 
 
Business: 

1. That the Norfolk Plains History Committee be dissolved to make way for the 
newly incorporated Longford-Norfolk Plains History Society. Moved Tim 
Flanagan, Seconded, Ken Richards.  Secretary Alison Andrews agreed to 
inform the Longford Local District Committee, of which the history committee is 
a sub committee and the Northern Midlands Council, that the committee had 
moved to dissolve and to ensure that the Local District Committee received a 
copy of these minutes. Carried unanimously. 

2. That letters be sent to both the Longford Local District Committee and the 
Northern Midlands Council, thanking them for their support to date. Moved Tim 
Flanagan. Seconded, Paul Kenny. Carried unanimously. 

 
Thanks: Chair Annette Aldersea thanked those present for their commitment to the 
future of the group. She said that it had been a very busy year and it was wonderful that 
everyone had stuck with it to this point. 
 
Meeting closed: Chair Annette Aldersea closed the last meeting of the Norfolk Plains 
History Committee, at 2.15pm. 


